Dear The Preserve at Wilderness Lake CDD Residents,

As we all continue to monitor the evolving state of emergency, the CDD Board of Supervisors, Rizzetta & Co., and the Lodge Staff remain dedicated in serving the community with the highest level of service while adhering to the guidelines set forth by the insurance company, and federal, state, and local officials.

Along with the sanitizing and enhanced cleaning by the cleaning crew and staff, Hayley, the Event's Coordinator is designing a summer calendar filled with thrilling events that includes, Nature Walks, Painting with a Twist, Scavenger Hunts, Science Under the Trees, Star Gazing, Treats for the Pups/Sweets & Drinks for Adults by the Fire Pit, and Wildlife Safaris. With the health and safety of our residents and staff being our top priorities, these exciting events will comply with all CDC mandated Social Gathering Guidelines which may include **Social Distancing**.

As our nation settles into this mandatory respite from the hectic lifestyle that we all grew accustomed to, many of our Preserve at Wilderness Lake residents are embracing the new norm by learning new hobbies, taking long walks and bike rides, enjoying family lawn games, relishing in the natural habitat of The Preserve at Wilderness Lake, and appreciating the time to decompress. With all of these newfound activities, the Lodge encourages you to email in photos of your adventures. We welcome the opportunity to showcase these precious moments in our upcoming issues of the *Nature's News*. hparker@wlplodge.com or tdobson@wlplodge.com

In accordance to the directive the CDD Board of Supervisors received from the insurance company, and federal, state and local officials, the entire closure of the Lodge amenities includes, the Activities Center, Fitness Center, Lodge, Nature Center, Theater, Basketball Court, Tennis Courts, Lap Pool, Lagoon Pool, Jacuzzi, Dock, Boats, Canoes, Kayaks, Courtyards, and Parking Lot. While the directive is disruptive and inconvenient, it is a necessary precautionary measure in minimizing the risk of exposure to the COVID-19 virus.

We thank you for your support, cooperation, and most importantly, for entrusting the CDD Board of Supervisors, Rizzetta & Co., the HOA Board of Directors, Greenacre Properties, and the Lodge Staff with the management, health, safety, and welfare of The Preserve at Wilderness Lake. As we all are eagerly awaiting the announcement of when we can re-open the Lodge Amenities, the entire team remains committed in maintaining the welfare of the community and lifestyle that The Preserve at Wilderness Lake offers.

Please continue to monitor the District's website and eblasts for updates. https://wildernesslakecdd.org

Thank you,

The CDD Board of Supervisors
District Staff
Lodge Staff